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LWVWV website: www. LWVWV.ORG   
LWVUS website: www.LWV.ORG
The LWV is a nonpartisan organization that encourages the informed and active participation of citizens in government and influences public policy through education and advocacy.  Membership in the League is open to women and men of voting age.  Annual dues, not tax deductible, are $45 individual, $60 for two in one household and $24 for students.  To join, send your check to:  Ann Spear, Treasure, 706 Ridgewood Road, Huntington, WV  25701.  Check is to be made out to the League of Women Voters of the Huntington Area.      

CELEBRATE THE 95TH ANNIVERSARY OF WOMEN’S RIGHT TO VOTE - Join us for our celebration on August 26, 5 pm at the Pea Ridge United Methodist Church, 5747 E. Pea Ridge Rd., right across US 60 from the K-Mart Plaza. Marshall University Professor Mary Beth Beller will be the speaker. Organizations and agencies are invited to display informational materials on tables at the event. Refreshments will be served. The Pea Ridge United Methodist Women are co-hosting the event with the League of Women Voters. For more information contact Helen Gibbins, 304-736-3287.

CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENT STUDY/CONSENSUS MEETING
- The League’s study on the U.S. Constiutional Amendment Process is scheduled for September 21, 7 pm at the Beverly Hills Presbyterian Church. Leagues all over the country have the opportunity to take part in the study/consensus of this issue. It was researched and prepared by the LWVUS. Thanks to Marcia Daoust, in advance, for presenting the information at our September meeting. She will present the pros and cons of the issues.
Have you ever supported a change in our constitution but found out later that there are problems with the wording. Many of us would like to undo the Supreme Court's "Citizens United "decision, but we have wondered if the proposals will take care of the problem or instead result in unintended consequences. 

The Constitutional Amendment Study explores what constitutes an appropriate and well-crafted constitutional amendment. “It is not about particular amendments that various people may be supporting or opposing or are just aware of discussion around.  It is about the constitutional convention process for amending the Constitution, as well as the considerations for evaluating amendments.” (LWVUS)

Those who wish to read about the subject before the meeting may access background information on the LWVUS web site by searching LWVUS Constitutional Amendment. One of the papers for review published by the Century Foundation is “Great and Extraordinary Occasions: Developing Guidelines for Constitutional Change”. This paper, developed by a long list of eminent lawyers and scholars, presents eight guidelines for constitutional amendments. It analyzes historical amendments and contemporaneous proposals (those discussed during the 104th and 105th Congresses, 1995 - 1999) against these guidelines. Also a recommended book is Miracle at Philadelphia, by Catherine Drinker Bowen, about the first and only constitutional convention. 

VOTING RIGHTS ACT - TAKE ACTION TO RESTORE THE VRA - Fifty years ago, President Lyndon B. Johnson signed the Voting Rights Act (VRA) into law. The VRA ensured that state and local governments could not pass laws or policies that deny American citizens the right to vote based on race, ethnicity, or language. But two years ago, the U.S. Supreme Court, in Shelby County v. Holder, overturned a key part of the VRA leading to a full frontal attack on the voting rights of American citizens. The VRA had required preclearance of laws in states that had a history of discrimination. The Supreme Court ruled that preclearance was no longer required in these states. Subsequently some states responded by passing restrictive voting laws that make it harder to register, to vote, and to have those votes counted equally. 
Contact our members of Congress asking them to restore the protections of the Voting Rights Act -- Sen. Joe Manchin, 202-224-3954; Sen. Shelley Moore Capito - 202-224-6472; Rep. Evan Jenkins - 202-225-3452; Huntington Office - (304) 522-2201.  Or if you wish to contact them online, you may google them.

Tell them it’s time for Congress to fulfill its obligations under the Constitution to eradicate voting discrimination by restoring the VRA to its full strength and effectiveness. The time to act is now! If they don’t take action, voters in the 2016 election will face the first presidential election in 50 years lacking crucial protections to combat racial discrimination at the polls. The right to vote for every American must be protected.
MEMBERSHIP IN THE LEAGUE - The Huntington League continues to welcome new members at half-price membership dues – one member, $23; two members in a household, $30; full time student, $13. Dues may be paid to our treasurer, Ann Speer. Mail the check to the League of Women Voters of the Huntington Area, 706 Ridgewood Rd., Huntington, WV 25701. Invite your friends to a meeting or sign them up to receive our bulletin by email.
LEAGUE’S READERS THEATER - The Huntington League schedules our Right to Vote Reader’s Theater for organizations and schools. The program highlights the struggles many groups went through to get the right to vote. The 2015-16 years would be opportune times to educate prospective voters on the history of the right to vote. Contact Laura Deveny, laura.deveny@yahoo.com, if you would like to schedule the program.
SOURCE WATER PROTECTION WORKSHOP (From WV Rural Water Users Association) - The time and place of the workshop are August 19, 9-4 at KYOVA’s Conference Room, 400 3rd Ave. “The workshop will go through the process of mapping potential threats and developing plans to protect our water supplies from spills...  
“In response to the January 2014 spill that contaminated Charleston’s water supply, the WV Legislature passed SB 373, known as the “Spill Bill”........  The objectives of these workshops will be to assist Public Water Supplies with meeting a 2016 deadline regarding Updates to Source Water Protection Plans, as established in SB 373, promote communication among stakeholders, and discuss recommendations for a new PWS Study Commission.”

RECYCLING - Contact your public official asking them to keep the Recycling program going. You have probably read articles about the increased expense for Rumke’s pickup from our city/county recycling boxes so the different governments in the county will need to dedicate more funds to the Recycling program.
DIRECTORY OF PUBLIC OFFICIALS – Reminder – the Huntington League provides a list of public officials on the Herald-Dispatch’s website. You can Google the site by entering Directory of Public Officials, Herald-Dispatch.

INFORMATION BY E-MAIL - If you have access to email and would like to receive between our bulletin issues information about the League, other public meetings, and action possibilities, please contact gibbins@frontier.com.
BULLETIN - The Huntington board is considering sending the bulletin to our members by email, while sending a hard copy to members who do not have email access.  Please let us know your opinion on the distribution of the bulletin. Do you find it is useful to receive a hard copy of the bulletin? No changes will be made during the fall season because we have a US Postal Service bulk mailing permit until 2016.

CALENDAR

  August 26 - Celebrate the 95th Anniversary of Women’s Right to Vote. See article.

  September 21 - League meeting on Constitutional Amendments. See article

  October 19 - Irv Johson, Assessor will speak to the League and other groups.

  November 16 - Money in Politics Study/Consensus



















